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Lawyer Kyle Hampson (right) of Miller Thomson has been appointed to the Board of Directors (BOD) of the Flamborough Chamber 
of Commerce (FCC). He was joined (above) by fellow members of the FCC BOD- Greg Tremble (OLG Slots at Flamboro Downs) and 
Teresa Luckanuck (Spoiled Rotten Pet Sitting & Dog Walking Inc.)- at a recent Business After Five (BAS) networking event hostetl by 
the new Flamborough Staples. 

LAWYER APPOINTED TO FCC B > D 
Kyle Hampson of Water:down - a lawyer with 

Miller Thomson in its Guelph office - has been ap­
pointed to the Board of Directors (BOD) of the 
Flamborough Chamber of Commerce (FCC). 

Kyle replaces FCC Past President Hal Bushey, 
the former Executive Director of ·cHOICES (Sup­
porting Individuals with Developmental Disabili­
ties) who resigned after accepting a senior manage­
ment position with a not-for-profit organization lo­
cated in another community. 

At its Annual General Meeting (AGM) last Sep­
tember, members of the FCC approved bylaw chan­
ges that reduces the members of the BOD to nine 
(from 10) and calls for two consecutive 3-year terms 
(instead of two consecutive 2-year terms). The 
changes also allow the BOD to appoint replacement 
members to fill a vacancy created by resignations 
between AGM meetings. Under a new schedule, no 
less than one and no more than two of the nine 
members of the BOD - which meets monthly and 

provides direction and support to st?ff- will rom­
plete th!;!ir terms of office each year, thereby ensur­
ing a 'regular turnover' wiu1 .;~ , .. 4'~ rcs, perspectives 
and experiences. 

The other members of the FCC BOD are Presi­
dent Jason Small (Community Church); Vice Pre­
sident Penny Gardiner (EDAC - Economic Devel­
opers Association of Canada); Secretary Ron Gra­
ham (Lafarge Canada); Treasurer Graham Flint 
(FORCE- Friends of Rural Communities and the En­
vironment); Teresa Luckanuck (Spoiled Rotten Pet 
Sitting & Dog Walking) ;Wendy Martin (Sutton About 
Town Real Estate); Greg Tremble (OLG Slots at Flam­
bora Downs); and, WendyWasylowich (Great Cana­
dian Gaming Company- Flamboro Downs). 

Penny and Graham will complete their terms of 
office in September and will need to be replaced. 
Kyle will complete Hal's term, which concludes in 
2014. Kyle and his wife live in Waterdown and are the 
proud parents of an infant daughter. 


